
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mayor and City Council 

From: 
 

Michael Smith, Director of Public Works 

Date: 
 

July 14, 2014 

Subject: 
 

Discussion of Contract for Full Depth Reclamation and 
Paving of the Dunwoody Senior Baseball Parking Lot 

 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The City Council allocated $100,000 in the 2014 budget for parking lot resurfacing at 
Dunwoody Park.  An evaluation of the pavement at the park indicated that full depth 
reclamation would be the best resurfacing method based on the extensive cracking and 
minimal pavement thickness that currently exists. Full depth reclamation is a process 
whereby the existing pavement is completely pulverized and mixed with the underlying soil.  
Cement is added to the soil-aggregate mixture to form a stabilized base which is overlain 
with new asphalt pavement.   
  
On July 9th, the city received the following bids for full depth reclamation and paving of the 
Dunwoody Senior baseball parking lot:   
 
 

1. Stewart Brothers $151,456.25 
2. Blount Construction $156,062.50 
3. Sunbelt Asphalts $164,931.25 
 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Staff is currently reviewing the bids and evaluating alternatives to lower costs.  A final 
recommendation will be presented at the July 28th City Council Meeting.     
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